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Investigative Activity: Initial contact with involved officers and firearm 

documentation 

Involves: Sergeant Joseph Gladden (S), Sergeant Michael Haines (S), 

Officer Paul Webb (S), Sergeant Shane Gess 

Activity Date: 10/19/2024 

Activity Location: Mansfield Police Department-30 N. Diamond Street, 

Mansfield, Ohio 

Authoring Agent: SA Cory Momchilov #64 

 

Narrative: 

On October 19, 2024, at approximately 0600 hours, Ohio Bureau of Criminal 

Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA) Cory Momchilov was notified of an officer-

involved shooting that occurred in the city of Mansfield. SA Momchilov was further 

notified that the Mansfield Police Department was requesting the assistance of BCI’s 

Special Investigation Unit (SIU) and Crime Scene Unit (CSU) to conduct the investigation.  

SA Momchilov was further notified that the shooting occurred at 200 Cline Avenue, 

Mansfield, after a standoff occurred between an individual the Allied Special 

Operations Response Team (ASORT). Reportedly, the incident stemmed from a 

domestic violence situation, in which the individual took family members hostage.  

SA Momchilov was informed that several members of SIU were responding to the scene 

and SA Momchilov was requested to make contact with the involved officers at the 

Mansfield Police Department, with Special Agent Matthew Armstrong (SA Armstrong). 

At approximately 0730 hours, SA Momchilov arrived at the Mansfield Police 

Department and met with SA Armstong. SA Momchilov and SA Armstrong were led to a 

conference room where they made contact with Mansfield Police Officers Sergeant 

Joseph Gladden, Sergeant Michael Haines, Sergeant Shane Gess and Officer Paul Webb. 

SA Momchilov introduced himself to officers and advised that Ohio BCI would be 

conducting the investigation related to the officer involved shooting. SA Momchilov 

asked the involved officers if they wished to provide a statement regarding the 

incident. The officers declined and stated that they were being represented by Attorney 

John Sauter. SA Momchilov was informed that all the involved officers had been 

previously photographed by Mansfield Police personnel in the uniform/equipment that 

they were wearing at the time of the incident.   
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15.  Sgt. Joseph Gladden-Firearm 4 (Photograph) 

16.  Sgt. Joseph Gladden-Firearm 5 (Photograph) 


































